
TO SERVE AND PROTECT 
221 East Main Street; Lancaster, Ohio 43130 

PHONE: 740-652-7900 - 1-800-808-5223 

Fairfield County Sheriff’s Office 
Dave Phalen, Sheriff 

 

TO: All RFP Law Enforcement Uniform Submitters 

 

FROM: Detective James E Nicolia 

 

DATE: 07/28/2015 

 

RE: RFP Q & A 

 

Below are some questions received regarding the RFP for Law Enforcement Uniforms. As 

additional questions are asked, their response will be posted to the website. Please check back 

before making your final RFP submission. (Questions are in black, Answers are in blue.) 

 

1)    Short sleeved shirts- your. spec. lists different materials which will result in different costs 

which will skew the $$ amount in the Attachment See below instructions. 

Long sleeved shirts- (same concern as above) See below instructions. 

Trousers- (same concern as above) See below instructions. 

Jacket- should it read lightweight AND winter weight? No. 

Shoes boots- two different options will result in different cost for the Attachment See below 

instructions. 

 

Our concern is that you are asking for a total initial outfitting cost that offers multiple choices in 

some items, which will make a lot price impossible to compute. See below instructions. 

 

INITIAL OUTFITTING COST 

Please indicate the total cost for outfitting a newly hired deputy with their minimum uniform 

parts as outlined in Attachment #1 (Fairfield County Sheriff’s Office Directive 3.03 (k)). 

 

In calculating this total, if any comparable parts are substituted for the minimum standard 

item delineated in the INVENTORY section, please indicate which comparable items are being 

used on a separate sheet of paper along with the cost of that item. 

 

Please include a spreadsheet with the breakdown of each item listed in INVENTORY section 

and Attachment #1, as well as the type of material being quoted. (i.e. wool, polyester, rayon, 

etc....) 

 

Include a price list for ALL materials, but use the lowest price for the initial outfitting. 

 


